Bridgewater Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commission
44 Main Street South, Bridgewater, Connecticut 06752
Approved Minutes of the Regular Meeting
Tuesday, March 16, 2010, 7:30 P.M.
Bridgewater Town Hall

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice Chairman Frank Sproviero.

Roll Call and Designation of Alternates:
Present: Curtis Read, Greg Bollard, Strother Purdy, Frank Sproviero, Denise Fitch, Vic Nelson, Lori
Franklin (alt.)

Absent: Alex McNaughton (alt.), Bob Kelly.
L. Franklin was moved up to voting status.

Minutes of the regular meetings held February 16, 2010: Corrections were made to the minutes. G.
Bollard made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of February 16, 2010, as corrected.
C. Read seconded. Unanimous approval.

Comments from the Public: none

Old Business:

1. Artura/D’ Alessio, Beach Hill Road, new single family dwelling. Steve Trinkaus was present for this
application. G. Bollard reported on the site visit. He felt that there were three areas of interest; the
driveway crossing, the possible vernal pool and the site clearing. S. Trinkaus presented an alternative to
the original driveway to include a 20’ squash pipe for the crossing with a vegetative swale for the runoff.
V. Nelson was concerned about the ledge cuts, grading and blasting for the driveway and suggested some
alternatives. G. Bollard asked that trees of interest be marked and there be some protection of the trees he
felt that there was more work being proposed than will be necessary. C. Read was concerned about the
salt runoff as well. S. Trinkaus said that the driveway would pitch away from the vernal pool. There was
a short discussion about an alternative site for the house. There was also discussion about the work being
done in dry conditions and temporary seeding being done. S. Purdy asked about the length of the
driveway which is 1700 feet. G. Bollard asked that the utility run be shown on the plan and the stockpile
areas should have the size noted on the plan. The applicant will return next month with changes.

New Business: none

Enforcement: K. Vaughn was present and discussed his report with the commission. He also noted that
the erosion control is in good condition at 137 New Milford Rd East and they are working on the road
drainage.

Procedural Matters: none

Other Business:
C. Read reported that GIS maps are available online at www.cteco.uconn.edu.

Adjourn: Denise Fitch made a motion to adjourn. G. Bollard seconded. Unanimous approval at 8:25
p.m. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Lois Carreira, Land Use Coordinator



